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OFFICIAL NEWSLETTER OF THE NEW JERSEY BEACH BUGGY ASSOCIATION 

67 Years Dedicated to the Preservation of Beach Access for Mobile Surf Fishing and the Conservation of Coastal and Marine Resources 

 

Hello fellow NJBBA members, 
 

I hope this message finds you doing well and getting back to somewhat normal activities after the past year's 
Covid-19 marathon.  People are now getting back involved, fishing and enjoying recreational time with their 
family members.  Please remember to be as helpful as possible to others and guide them to the proper behav-
iors on our precious water’s edge. Remember we do not own the beach as we are just borrowing it from our fu-
ture generations of beach goers. Leave nothing behind and take out more than you came on with - 
please use the garbage bins at all recreational areas. If you see any activities that are against rules and regula-
tions please don't hesitate to call the local enforcement authorities - our watchful eyes will help to maintain a 
more suitable environment for all. 
 
NJBBA activities that need to be acknowledged are:  
 
Our scholarship committee headed by Diane and Ken Hollins announced Gina Novello and Caitline Bonser as 
the winners of the Jeff Paul Memorial scholarship for 2021 - Congratulations to the winners!  
 
Checkout the updated Beach Access information on our web site NJBBA.org - this update task was taken on by 
Ken Hollins and he did a fantastic job researching and updating all while fulfilling his membership secretary 
duties of renewals and new member signups - Thanks Ken!  
 
Our newest member is "Tight Lines Bait and Tackle" of Somers Point, NJ Owners Chris and Tara Baliban are 
offering a 15% discount on purchases to NJBBA members. All you have to do is show your membership card. 
They have a completely stocked store that out do all others. Plus they carry all types of bait including live re-
freshed by water pumped directly from the bay. Check them out at  www.tightlinesnj@yahoo.com  - you will be 
amazed! 
 
Val Dzindzio has completed the taxes while doing a fine job as treasurer. She also is the person who sets up the 
monthly NJBBA Zoom meetings which have worked out very well. She will be setting up the National Hunting 
and Fishing Day Outing at IBSP in September - thank you for all your efforts Val.  
 
The Governor's Cup was held on May 23rd with 455 entries. Not many fish were caught that day. The winner of 
the 2021 contest was Tyler Bender with a 21 1/2" Bluefish.  
 
The High School Division was won by Manasquan High School with a 20 5/8" Summer Flounder.  
A special thanks to NJBBA web master Kim Frank for obtaining and programming a new membership computer 
as our old one was out of date. 
 
Thank you to Mark Dzindzio for being the editor of this news letter which is not an easy job.  Mark is always 
looking for news articles so if you have anything you would like to share please contact him.  
 
Up coming events - Check our website for information: 
     September 18th - NJBBA Youth Tournament 
     September 25th - National Hunting and Fishing Day 
     November 6th - NJBBA President's Cup Tournament 
 
I hope to see many of you on the beach and at our scheduled events. Until then "Tight Lines 
and Best of Times!"  

 

Gary Conk Sr. 
NJBBA President 

http://njbba.org/
mailto:www.tightlinesnj@yahoo.com
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 27
th
 Annual Children’s Surf Fishing Tournament  

 
This NJBBA event will take place on September 18th at Island Beach State Park (IBSP). This is a FREE 
EVENT for kids 16 yrs. old and younger. Registration starts at 7:30 am at the first swimming area, “OBA-1”. 
The kids will receive an event t-shirt and a grab bag full of goodies after attending 5 learning stations. At 10 
am the Fishing starts, any fish caught could be a winner. When the 3-hour fishing period ends, everyone re-
turns to OBA-1 for a FREE lunch. During the lunch period the winning fish entered are calculated by the com-
mittee. At 2:30 pm, the Awards Ceremony starts. All winners receive a Rod/Reel Combo, a $25.Gift Card and 
a trophy. Then the FREE PRIZE GIVEAWAY starts. Each registered child will have a chance to pick the prize 
of their choice from the 130 prizes available to them. This Giveaway will take an hour or so to complete. 

If you have any questions please contact Ken at: njbbawebmaster@gmail.com 

“No Prizes Will Be Given Out Before The Awards Ceremony. 

Thank you,  Ken Hollins #23           CSFT Director 

2021 NJBBA  

Board of Directors 

President: 

Gary Conk #1585 

1st Vice President: 

Mark Dzindzio #207 

2nd Vice President: 

Kurt Renart #1740 

Treasurer: 

Valerie Dzindzio #3937 

Membership Secretary: 

Ken Hollins #23 

Corresponding Secretary: 

Nancy Paulick #2247 

Recording Secretary: 

Maureen Bailey #239 

Chairman Bd. of Trustees: 

Bob DeLeonard #7 

Directors 

Mike Mende #5341 

Diane Hollins #4337 

Ron Patton #88 

Mike Norris #4343 

Kyren Dooley #3730 

Bob Conover #337 

Butch Pawson  #1528 

Frank Wagner #5347 

Ronald Woods Jr. #5253 

Daniel Woods #5252 

mailto:njbbawebmaster@gmail.com
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 IBSP Beach Clean-up Project 2021 
 

The date was March 20, 2021, NJBBA teamed up with volunteers from the Donovan Catholic School 

of Toms River, N.J.   We met at OBA1 at 8:30 am for a briefing on where and what to pick up. We all 

hit the beach in trucks and on foot. 

It was the first day of spring, with sunny skies and a 

light wind. Within 3 hours time, we met back at OBA1 

with 4 trucks full of large debris, including washed up 

wood pieces, discarded tires, pvc pipe pieces, you 

name it we found it. We also filled 8 or 10 construc-

tion bags with smaller trash pieces, including plastic 

straws, bags, balloons, beach toys, a flip-flop or two, 

utensils, and anything & everything.  

We covered the whole Oceanside of the Park on this 

day. All toll, 

we had 37 

volunteers 

turn out for this event. If you didn`t have a good time on this 

day, it`s because you weren`t there!! 

Thank you to all, Ken Hollins #23                 
NJBBA Beach Projects Director  
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Editor’s Note: 

In an effort to preserve the heritage of the NJBBA for future generations, I  republished Jack Mayer’s work, 

“The History of The NJBBA” and it appeared in a series of newsletters that will eventually be on our website. 

Jack also sent a questionnaire out to all the life members back in 1983 along with a 4” patch in an attempt to 

honor those individuals who had made Life Member status. A couple months ago I did the same and sent a 

small survey out to all the Life members along with a patch that resembles the license plate which is available 

to our Life Members. A big thanks to those who returned the survey. If you haven't yet, please take a few min-

utes and fill it out. I will list all the Life members and a compilation of the results in a future newsletter.  

A big Thanks to Gary Conk who took over as president on the board of the Governor’s 

Cup and even repaired and polished the cup in his spare time. Gary has also been work-

ing on replacing the worn out area signs at IBSP, eventually we will put a team together 

to replace them when the new signs are completed. Gary along with help from Frank 

Wagner painted a few of the signs that are present now so that the judges could see 

where they were on the beach during the Gov Cup. 

We look forward to having the December 2021 newsletter printed and mailed out so all our members can re-

ceive it. I apologize to those who don't have the ability to read the digital version but they are always available 

on our website at “NJBBA.ORG”. 

Please make an effort to help out when you can. Let’s build this membership together and make it count for 

everyone involved! Have a great summer and fall, See you on the beach. Tight Lines!  

Mark Dzindzio  #207  Editor, 1st Vice President and Life member 

 

48
th 

- 49
th
 National Hunting and Fishing Day 

I don’t know if we should call this our 48th or 49th National Hunting and Fishing Day since last year’s event 

was canceled due to COVID-19. In any either case we are hoping to be able to have this event this year. The 

date of the event is September 25, 2021. Since the event sponsors fragile special needs children, I contacted 

the Principal from Jackson Regional Day School (they are our primary attendees) to get  advise on whether or 

not to proceed with the event.  

I am pleased to announce, we will be hosting this event!!! Please keep an eye on our website: 

www.NJBBA.org for further information on this worthwhile event. 

 

Valerie Dzindzio #3937 
NH&FD Chairperson 
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FISHING INDIANS 

Our high school fishing team fished their 1st tournament for the year, “The American Angler’s Tour-

nament” on May 2
nd

, 2021. The tournament was held on Long Beach Island at Brant beach. Due to 

the virus, it was hard to get the whole team together, but we had a few students come out to support 

the team. We fished hard but were unable to put any points on the board for this tournament. 

We were able to get 7 students from the fishing team to fish the “New Jersey Governor’s Cup”. Our 

team fished hard all day with a dropping tide but to no avail, we could not put a fish on the score 

board. Congratulations to Manasquan High School for their 1st place win.  We were hoping to con-

tinue our winning record but that just didn’t happen. We are 

looking forward to fish some tournaments scheduled in the fall. 

PAUL HARRIS #84 
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JIM GILKEY 
1924 – 2021 
NJBBA # 35 
MY TREASURERED 64 YEAR FRIENDSHIP 
by Bob Lick 

 
Many years ago there was a little hunting and fishing shop in 
Mount Ephraim (Camden County) where I hung a bit. It was 
here, about 1957, my friendship with Jim Gilkey began and 
grew over all these years. I knew there was “chemistry” early 
on. 
 
Graveling Point and Island Beach were our early go-to fishing 
spots. At Island Beach I had my Ford Model A beach buggy 
“Sand Hopper.” Jim would often join me. At about the same 
time we then both purchased Jeep Utility Wagons. Several 
years later we both had self-contained rigs. At Island Beach or 
Montauk Point our buggies often looked like bookends on the 
beach. 
 
Jim retired from his extermination business and became  a 
fixture at Island Beach, affectionately known to many as 
“Bugman” for obvious reasons. 
 
During our lengthy friendship we shed some tears of sadness, 
but for the most part there were tears from laughter. We would 
discuss everything and anything over coffee, a camper dinner 
or an Old No. 7. Regarding dinners… Jim would eat anything! 
When a plate full of whatever was placed in front of him, he 
would curl his nose and exclaim in a whiney voice, “I don’t like 
that”, and then proceed to ravenously devour it. One of our 
memorable dining experiences we often fondly recalled was 
after a fishing session the two of us shared a pound of spa-
ghetti w/meatballs, a large salad and several ears of Jersey 
corn. All washed down with a couple of beers of course. It was 
a lot of food! 
 
It was these in-between fishing moments over the years that I really got to know and admire Jim. Being born 
in 1924 meant he grew up during the Depression and was of age to serve in World War II. His military service 
was of great pride to him. He went in the Army early in the war and first served in the North Africa campaign 
in artillery and then onto Sicily and the invasion of Italy. It was in Italy where he transferred to become a tank 
driver serving in northern Italy in the Apennines and Monte Cassino battles.  
 
Like most combat veterans Jim was very reluctant to talk about his combat experiences. I learned early on to 
avoid this subject. He would discuss some of his noncombat experiences. It was obvious he was very proud 
to have been a tanker. He spoke of life as a tanker and his crew members fondly.  
 
At the end of the war Jim married Lucille. They were together until his death. That’s 75 years folks! They had 
three children, but sadly two passed away in their adult years. 
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In Loving Memory                                                    

    Deepest condolences go out to the families of our members that we lost this 

year, 

We lost good fishing people and friends, may they rest in Peace. 

If there is a loss of a member or their family, or an illness please let me 

know. 

Carole Harris:  732-269-8878 or firstfishingpox@comcast.net  

 
Jim supported me greatly during my years as NJBBA President. He served as a Director and Editor of our 
newspaper, and did an outstanding job.  
 
Sadness for Jim and Lucille struck again when hurricane Sandy ripped along the coast. They basically lost 
everything. Fortunately Jim’s military awards and memorabilia were displayed on the wall and were rescued. 
Imagine having to start all over while in your late eighties.  
 
Old Father Time caught up to Jim and he sold his buggy and for the most part stopped surf fishing. For a 
number of years when I returned to Island Beach for the fall run he would join me for a week or so, adding to 
our memories.  
 
Then there was the occasion of his visit to my home in Wyoming. We spent a week traveling around beautiful 
Wyoming in my RV. I know he enjoyed this trip as much as I. More memories added. 
 
I’m aware end of life timing is really not predictable in most cases, but Jim’s was terrible due to damn COVID-
19. Jim was in various hospital, rehab and nursery home facilities where he was unable to have Lucille, his 
daughter Diane or friends visit. Tears flow when I think of how my dear friend of 64 years had to depart this 
earth. 
 
As I was gathering thoughts for this remembrance Tom Brokaw came to mind. I think Jim and Lucille Gilkey 
could have been on the cover of his book, “The Greatest Generation.” I admire them for their ability to over-
come their life’s travails while maintaining their humor and love of life. 
 
I know when I meet Jim again he will immediately tell me if they’re hitting hard plastic, soft plastic, wood, 
metal or bait. 
 

Rest in Peace Jim. 
God Bless Lucille. 
I love them both. 

 



 

Welcome New NJBBA Members: 
The following are new members who have joined since December or renewed. 

We welcome you and hope to get to know you through your participation in our many programs and projects. 
Family members have a “-A’ designation  

Timothy Boggs 5409  Charles Zielinski 5419  Ronald Andrejko 5428 

Patrick Horan 5410  Frank Viglietta 5420  Xyron Andrejko 5428-A 

Len Blasko 5411  Christopher Adams 5421  April Chmiel 5429 

Kent Dickerson 5412  Michelle Figueiredo 5422  John Brea 5430 

Mark McMorrow 5413  Alan Querec 5423  Joe McCullough 5461 

Mark Ziegler 5414  Ken Chann 5424  Michael T. Kelly 5462 

Mary Ann Carroll 5415  Darlene Bassetti 5424-A  Bobby Cook 5463 

Jon Peters 5416  Robert Garrison 5425  Scott Mayoros 684 

Tina Potter 5417  Todd Chambeau 5426  Edward Curtis 5392-A 

Ron C. Luckenbac 5418  Ryan Simunovich 5427  Joan DeLucia 5396-A 

Chris Baliban 5467  Frank Gramieri 5468  Daniel Laratta 5466 
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These plates are available for sale from the 

Membership Secretary. They are $10.00 

each. You MUST be a "Senior, Sustaining, 

or Life Member" to own one.  To order:      

Please contact Ken Hollins #23 at: NJBBA 

PO Box-511 Seaside Park, N.J. 08752  

 

Our deepest condolences go out to those 

members who have lost their loved ones.  

When a member has passed away, be it 

General-Sustaining-Senior-Life-Family or a 

friend that is a member. At your conven-

ience, please contact the Membership Sec-

retary at : NJBBA PO Box-511 Seaside 

Park, N.J. 08752  

with the info so that their account can be 

updated.  

Thank You...   Ken Hollins #23              

 

New Sustaining Members for 2021 

William Zyckowski #4814       Bob McGinley #27 

Dennis B. Dougherty #5105      Bruce Peterson #5159 
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NJBBA Website Trading Post  

For more information and pictures 

please go to the website http://www.njbba.org/membership-trading.html  

If you would like to post your fishing related or camper items, It’s free to members in good standing.  

Contact Kim Frank at : kcfrank61@yahoo.com   
 Stainless steel cooler rack—contact reddog088@comcast.net 

 Custom anodized aluminum side mount tackle box for slide in camper 72”LX9”DX12”H—Call 

Paul Harris at 732-269-8878  

  3 Sets of Rod Pro fishing Rod Carriers for inside Campers, SUV’s or Truck Caps…prices on 

website—call Bill Anderson at 856-547-0453 

 Two “Silver–Top” Alum. Bumpers for Truck or Camper—Bill Anderson at bigred726@verizon.net 

 Heavy Duty Cart   -  call Paul Harris 

Summer Flounder Category 

Teen (Male): 
First Place: Liam Kelly, Manasquan, NJ - 18⅛" 

Adult (Male): 
First Place: Bryan Medhaug, Beachwood, NJ - 21½" (caught 8:45 a.m.) 
Second Place: Liam Cosgrove, Spring Lake Heights, NJ - 20⅝" 
Third Place: Bryan Medhaug, Jr., Bridgewater, NJ - 18¼" 

Bluefish Category 

Adult (Male): 
First Place and Cup Winner: Tyler Bender, Milford, NJ - 21½" 

High School Team Category: 

First Place: Manasquan High School - 20⅝" Summer Flounder 

2021 Annual Governor's Surf 

Fishing Tournament 

http://www.njbba.org/membership-trading.html


 

                         NJBBA NEWSLETTER 2021/2022 ADVERTISING 

The following prices are for 1 year/ 2 issues. All advertising will be printed in Black and White / Grayscale.     Advertising artwork can be submitted via 
email as a high resolution JPEG or PDF file to redroselandscaping@gmail.com              

Artwork files can also be scanned from a clean print at no extra charge.  

Artwork files can be resized to space purchased at no extra charge.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ADVERTISER CONTACT INFORMATION: 

Company Name: ____________________________________  

Company Contact:________________________ 

Mailing Address: __________________________________ 

City/State/Zip Code_________________________ 

Phone Number: ______________________Email: _______________________________________________ 

Advertising Space Purchased: ________________________________________________________________ 

Ads will begin with the December 2021 publication unless otherwise noted: ________________ 

Please make check payable to NJBBA and mail to:                            NJBBA c/o Mark Dzindzio 

                                                                                                             595 West Chestnut Street  

                                                                                                             Clayton, New Jersey 08312-1715 

RATES ADS SPACE SIZE  

(all sizes are in inches) 

Height X Width 

Price 

Business Card (1/8” page size)  2 1/4    X    3 1/2 $30.00 

Quarter Page  4 1/2       X    3 1/2 $75.00 

Half Page  4 1/2     X     7  $150.00  

Full Page    9      X     7  $300.00  

     ADVERTISE WITH US 

Would you like to advertise in our next newsletter?  Our publication is sent twice a year to over 1200 members and associations who are dedicated to 

preserving our beach access.  Your addition to our newsletter would be a win-win opportunity, affording you the chance to be associated with a long 

standing, reputable organization while helping us defray our printing costs.  Your ad will also appear on the NJBBA Website.  Below you will find rates 

and application form.  Thank you for your support!                             Mark Dzindzio #207 
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NJBBA Website Trading Post  

For more information and pictures 

please go to the website http://www.njbba.org/membership-trading.html  

If you would like to post your fishing related or camper items, It’s free to members in good standing.  

Contact Kim Frank at : kcfrank61@yahoo.com   
 Stainless steel cooler rack—contact reddog088@comcast.net 

 Custom anodized aluminum side mount tackle box for slide in camper 72”LX9”DX12”H—Call 
Paul Harris at 732-269-8878  

  3 Sets of Rod Pro fishing Rod Carriers for inside Campers, SUV’s or Truck Caps…prices on 
website—call Bill Anderson at 856-547-0453 

 Two “Silver–Top” Alum. Bumpers for Truck or Camper—Bill Anderson at bigred726@verizon.net 

 Heavy Duty Cart   -  call Paul Harris 

http://www.njbba.org/membership-trading.html


 

  June  2021                                     Page 11             

NEW LIFE MEMBERS 

Congratulations to 
Maureen Bailey and 
Diane Hollins! Due to 
years of volunteering 
and holding a posi-
tion on the board, 
they now hold a Life 
membership for the 
New Jersey Beach 

Buggy Association. 

Happy Independence Day! 



 

In Memory of Ed Schweitzer #1162…03/15/2025 In Memory of Whitney Myers…06/13/2040 

In Memory of Ray Neirle…12/01/2022 Edwin L. Hollins…07/01/2021 

In Memory of George Dellaporte…08/01/2023 In Memory of Bob (Big Bob) Ziegenfuss...9/18/2023 

Jingles Bait & Tackle…11/12/2023 Jack & Linda Higham #98…11/14/2022 

Pete D’Alessio…02/10/2025 
In Memory of Fallen Heroes Engraved on the Vietnam                   

Memorial...11/15/2022 

Paul & Carole Harris..06/15/2022 A-1 JDK SPECIALTIES…Gary Conk Sr. #1585…03/11/2022 

Bob Lick #3...01/01/2050 John #5011 & Elizabeth #5011a  Romando...12/30/2023 

Bill & Haroldine Scarpitta #3855…07/09/2021 Al & Ellen Procida #701…08/01/2022 

Mr. & Mrs. Harry Agin…06/21/2029 Paul #131 & Maria Ineson…02/16/2034 

Norman Carpenter #163... 05/01/2037 Anonymous Donor…02/08/2110 

Carmen Severino #423...12/27/2022 Dave #3648 & Nancy #2247 Paulick…06/26/2034 

Tom Lange #4589...08/08/2031 Mark #207 and Valerie #3937 Dzindzio…05/13/2026 

Bill Kephart #4313...06/01/2023 Frank L. Collura Jr. & Annette M. Collura...09/01/2023 

O'Connell Family…02/09/2023 Stephan Guthan #3966 & Loretta Atkinson #4602…11/11/2020 

Tom Fillebrown #1888…09/01/2021 Bill & Linda Mackintosh…02/04/2024 

Harry Wilson #1378…02/02/2024 Tom Pinto…02/10/2025 

In Memorie of Jo Liewellyn…02/01/2021 Judy Lick #33…01/09/2022 

In Memory of Mike Flint #22….02/16/2034 Donald C. Rodner #114...01/03/2024 

Angelina F. & Charles J. Kerrigan #528...03/28/2024  

Membership Booster Club 
        For each $10.00 donation you will have your name and expiration date listed in the 

NJBBA newsletters and website for one year. 

  Booster Club Special 

           ** Make a $20.00 donation for two years and get the third year free ***                                    

  
       Make checks to:    NJBBA Membership Booster List 

 PO Box 511 

                       Seaside Park, NJ.  08752 

                               Att. Chairman  Mark Dzindzio          

      Expired or expiring Boosters have a  30 day grace period. After that your listing will be removed.  
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New Jersey Beach Buggy Association Code of Ethics 

 To enter and leave beaches in prescribed ways. 

 To eliminate speeding and reckless driving. 

 To respect local ordinances and the rights of property owners. 

 To offer aid to any fisherman or buggy owner in trouble on the beach. 

 To respect picnicking and bathing groups by: (a) avoiding them whenever possible; (b) by slowing to minimum speed when pass-

ing picnicking or bathing groups. 

 To avoid littering the beach with trash, cans, etc.. by using trash barrels when available, or by taking it with you when leaving the 

area. 

 To avoid over-crowding any one area and elbowing other anglers out of their chosen spots. This is particularly important where 

surf men without buggies are concentrated. 

 To leave the track when a halt is made, so that other buggies will not be forced to detour. 

 To fill in holes after getting stuck, and to avoid indiscriminately crisscrossing tracks. 

 To observe the rules of common courtesy on the beach. 

 Simplify passing of vehicles meeting head-on in a single track: The driver who has the dunes on his right will be required to turn 

out of the track to the right. This rule to be tempered with common sense in difficult circumstances. 

 To ask those who park their gear in the middle of the track if they will move it and explain in a courteous manner why. 

 Do not drive at night without lights, but when approaching fishermen, drive behind them and avoid shining lights on fishermen 

and water. 

 To realize that fishing is a God-given sport and to keep it on a high plane so that others may enjoy it as well 

Recommended and Commended 
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New Jersey Beach Buggy Association 

P.O. Box 511 

Seaside Park, NJ  08752-0511  

 

Dedicated to the Preservation 

of Beach Access for Mobile Surf Fishing and 

the Conservation of Coastal and Marine Resources since 1954 

Member: 
N.J. State Federation of Sportsmen’s Clubs 

Association of Surf Angling Clubs 
United Mobile Access Preservation Association inc. 

United Four Wheel Drive Association 
New Jersey Outdoor Alliance 

Jersey Coast Anglers Association 
Clean Ocean Action            Blue Ribbon Coalition 
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